PPCMA Update (02-12-10)
Dear PPCMA Members:
Election Issues

Many PPOA members have already filled out their ballots for the upcoming March 6th election, thank you! As most of you have probably noted, there is a group of individuals that have seemingly “appropriated” the email addresses of most all Pecan members and sent a number of unsolicited emails. This same group publicly endorsed three of the Board candidates literally just a few hours after the Nominating Committee announced the six names, without ever having contacted some of the other candidates. This other group appears quite obviously to be a “political action” group, unlike PPCMA which has been primarily focused for years on the dissemination of accurate and timely information regarding PPOA through our updates and web site. Unfortunately, in their “political action” efforts they have also chosen to include personal attacks in their messages. 
After receiving numerous inquiries and comments from our members, PPCMA wishes to make a few points clear. First, PPCMA does not send unsolicited emails, nor do we intend to do so in the future by “mining” email addresses from the PPOA Directory or elsewhere, regardless of what any other group may do. More importantly, PPCMA intends to stay on the high road and not stoop to the level of engaging in personal attacks. Rather, we believe the focus should be on issues that are in the best interest of all PPOA members. Washington D.C. already provides more than enough of such tactics and rhetoric on a daily and bipartisan basis.
Furthermore, PPCMA has received numerous questions about the election itself. For those of you that may not have voted, we would offer the following two internet web links.

This first link will take you to PPCMA’s 2010 PPOA Board Candidate Questionnaire. In this, three of the six candidates chose to respond to PPCMA’s Questionnaire. The other three, who also happen to be endorsed by this other group, completely ignored our 16 part Questionnaire. We simply cannot understand why anyone asking for a vote would not be readily willing to answer what are relevant and appropriate questions for any Board candidate. 

 http://www.ppcma.org/2010_Candidate_Q_A.pdf
Also, PPCMA continues to receive questions regarding the 15 Bylaws Amendments that appear on the March ballot. To view our position on each of the 15 items, use the link below.
http://www.ppcma.org/Amendment_Positions_of_PPCMA.pdf
Bylaws (02-09-10)
The Bylaws meeting was called to order by Chairman Jerry Williams with all voting members except Marv Jensen present.  Board Representative Mike Robinius was also present.  Guests included George Coker, Communications Manager David Jeffries, Board President John McComas, and Board candidates Bob Kent and Bob Mauer.  

Old business:  The committee has forwarded the entire Sports and Recreation Section of the Rules and Regulations to Carla along with their recommendation.  This will now be worked through the Document Change Request process and was assigned DCR.RR-10-01-02 as a reference number.  

New business:  A request by Chairman Williams to modify Rules and Regulations 5.2.1 (D) was reviewed.  This rule pertains to guest entry through the Security gates.  As a history to this item, last June the committee had recommended changes to the wording of this rule, which were approved by the Board.  In November, at the request of management, outside of the DCR process and without consultation with the Bylaws Committee, the Board approved changes to this rule which reverted to the old verbiage.  The committee is now requesting that the Board again modify the language in order to best protect the membership with regard to guest entry.  The wording changes would allow for citations and criminal prosecution of uninvited guests who gain access to PPOA by deception or in violation of the Guest Entry process.  John Gehring made a motion to forward the recommendation to the Board via the DCR process, which was seconded by Carolyn Meehan.  The motion carried unanimously.

A proposed Community Forum Guidelines was then reviewed.  Communications Manager David Jeffries and Board President McComas had requested the committee review a proposed set of guidelines previously sent to the committee in advance of the meeting.  A multitude of recommendations had been circulated via e-mails between committee members and those recommendations were discussed.  A number of recommendations were presented which would be returned to the Communications Committee for final review.  Mr. Jeffries also introduced some of the planned modifications for the web site to the committee.

A proposal by President McComas to modify the Board Policies regarding sitting Board Members publicly expressing a preference for or against any of the candidates in an election was then discussed.  Ultimately, after a lengthy discussion, it was decided that such a modification was not workable.  Mr. McComas will discuss this further with the Board in their next work session.

Mr. McComas also mentioned that the current legal council had suggested that the Bylaws could be modified by the Board without a member vote.  This suggestion drew stiff opposition from the committee, and the topic was quickly dropped.

The meeting then adjourned and the committee went into an “executive session” regarding the makeup of next year's members.
Safety & Security (02-10-10)

Chairman Carl Chaney opened the meeting with all in attendance except Allene Gourley.  Minutes of the previous meetings were approved.  There were no disputes on citations.  There were a total of 45 citations issued for the month of January.  
The Security Report for January was reviewed. To view the report in detail, use the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/Security_Report_Jan_2010.pdf
 

There were five episodes of homes being toilet papered by youngsters. Several individuals are under scrutiny since it was learned from the store manager that a large amount of toilet paper was purchased at the Village Market by a very young boy.  

 

Ty Harper discussed interference of deer trapping.  In some cases, there were no eye witnesses to allegations made by the individuals doing the trapping, therefore it became a non-issue. If there are eye witnesses, calls must be made to the Sheriff's Department, then it becomes a legal issue. Thus far, only 74 deer have been trapped.  The trappers are not disclosing where the nets are being set up to avoid interruptions.

 

There is a game warden present with the shooter on the Anthony's property to ensure that there can be no complaints about the activity taking place on the developer's property.

 

Ty Harper stated that vandalism in Pecan was high in the month of January.  He also stated soon there will be double coverage of two security coverage, with the second car being used primarily for nights and weekends.
Ty discussed that one of the responsibilities for these security patrol is locking all of the facilities (bathrooms, other buildings, etc.) owned by Pecan every night.

 

Ty also mentioned there should be no parking in yards of members' homes.  All parking should be on hard surfaces such as driveways.

 

A committee member recommended investigating the feasibility of using portable lighted speed indicators for traffic, as well as a traffic counter.

 

Mitch Tyra said there are no sheriff’s deputies assigned to Pecan at this time but they are driving through periodically as part of their regular duties.  

 

Pecan has a volunteer crime watch but there were no new volunteers for this activity.

 

On January 28, there was an arrest made at the clubhouse for drunk and disorderly conduct as reported in the Hood County News.

 

Carl Chaney reported that guidelines are being developed for the appeal process for violations of web site policies.  This appeal process is relative to the Communications guidelines which are being developed for the Discussion Forum.

 

Guest Percy Hayes inquired about the appeal process for speed limit changes for The Retreat.  He was advised to obtain 50% + 1 agreement of Retreat lot owners to authorize this request to be submitted to the Board for consideration. 

 

Guest Turner Miles asked about a large boulder at the edge of the north circle drive and his concern that it could be a hazard to traffic.  He sited a landscape truck and trailer going around the curve and striking the rock.  The committee members' concern was that if the boulder was not in place, drivers would shortcut onto the landscaping in the circle.

 

The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"
Thank you,
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